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Attachment #1

Report from the Senate Executive Committee
for the September 13, 2004 Meeting of the University Senate

The Senate Executive Committee has met twice this fall.  On September 3, the SEC first met in a closed session with Provost Maryanski for roughly an hour.  Afterwards, the SEC met with the chairs of the Senate’s standing committees primarily to discuss the committee’s initial agenda for the upcoming academic year.  The SEC and committee chairs also discussed at length the recent controversy over new parking policies, explored different accounts about how the Administration did (and possibly did not) consult with the University’s faculty and staff, and considered ways to enhance future communication between the University’s Administration, on the one hand,  and the students, faculty, and staff, on the other.  

On September 10, the SEC met for one hour in a closed session with President Austin.  Afterwards, the SEC met for an hour with Provost Fred Maryanski and Vice President for Student Affairs John Saddlemire.  (President Austin and other members of his Cabinet were unable to attend the monthly SEC-President’s Cabinet meeting due to prior commitments.)  Topics that the SEC discussed with the Provost and the Vice President included possible course re-numbering, the upcoming re-accreditation review of the University of Connecticut, the future elaboration of academic planning metrics at the department level, and the challenge of securing adequate office and laboratory space in the near future (if the size of the faculty is in fact significantly increased in coming years).  Vice President Saddlemire also reviewed some recent University initiatives to help its seniors in their transition from college.  After Provost Maryanski and Vice President Saddlemire left, the SEC met alone to discuss, among other things, the future roles of the Senate’s representatives to the Board of Trustees and the possible reinstatement of the representatives’ monthly reports to the Senate as a whole. 

Respectfully submitted,

Cyrus Ernesto Zirakzadeh, Chair, Senate Executive Committee

Attachment #2
REPORT
NOMINATING COMMITTEE

September 13, 2004

1. We move the following deletions from the named Standing Committees:

L. Cameron Faustman from Faculty Standards

Sarah Glaz from Enrollment

R.J. Holzworth from Curricula & Courses

Kathleen Sanner from University Budget

2. We move the following faculty and staff additions to the names Standing Committees:

Rajeev Bansal as representative to Growth & Development from Faculty Standards

Laurie Best as representative to Growth & Development from Curricula & Courses

Michael Kurland as representative to Growth & Development from Student Welfare

3. We move the following deletion from the General Education Oversight Committee:

Anne Hiskes, Chair

4. We move Hedley Freake to a two-year term as Chair of the General Education Oversight Committee. 

5. We move the following Graduate Student additions to the named Standing Committees:

Jill Magee to the General Education Oversight Committee

Andrea Fuhrel to Growth & Development

James Bourbeau to Student Welfare

Craig Calvert to University Budget

6. For the information of the Senate, the Graduate Student Senate has named Adam Rabinowitz and Kisha Tracy to membership on the Senate for a one-year term.

7. For the information of the Senate, the Undergraduate Student Government has named Helene Blank, Liz Cusack, John Jevitts, Derek Olson, and Michael Tremmel to membership on the Senate for a one-year term.



Respectfully submitted,




Karla Fox, Chair

Harry Frank




Janine Caira 


Anne Hiskes




John DeWolf


C. Ernesto Zirakzadeh

Attachment #3
UNIVERSITY SENATE CURRICULA AND COURSES COMMITTEE
Report to the Senate, September 13, 2004

The Senate Curricula and Courses Committee recommends the adoption of the following motion. The motion was passed by the General Education Oversight Committee at its September 3, 2004 meeting.

Motion:

Skill codes applied under the previous General Education System will be removed from all courses beginning with the Fall 2005 catalog.  Skill codes will be applied to all courses approved by the Senate for the relevant competency under the new General Education Guidelines.  The Registrar’s office may choose to attach temporary skill code designations to courses or modify catalog copy to indicate their role in the old system, for the benefit of students selecting courses to fulfill the previous general education requirements.

Rationale

Under the New General Education Guidelines, approved by the Senate on May 12 2003, “All courses offered for General Education credit must be approved by the GEOC.  There will be no rollover of existing course offerings.” Thus, courses not recertified by GEOC will be losing their skill code designations under the new system.  Removal of skill codes from a course normally requires consideration of individual courses by the appropriate Department, School/College committees and vote of the Senate Courses and Curriculum Committee.  The number of courses involved and the uniform rationale for dropping of the skill codes, suggest the approach outlined above.

Laurie Best, Mark Boyer, Margaret Breen, Janice Clark, Anne D’Alleva, Roger Chaffin, Michael Darre, Andrew DePalma, Douglas Hamilton, Shirley Roe
Robert G. Jeffers (Chair)
